
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

January 16, 2025 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled “Providing for the 
Appointment of Alumni of AmeriCorps to the Competitive Service” 

This executive order would extend eligibility for noncompetitive hiring to all full-time 
AmeriCorps members. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on costs 
and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this executive order include 
bolstering the pipeline of dedicated national service alumni into the Federal workforce. 
Implementing this executive order would have no impact on mandatory and discretionary 
obligations and outlays, as well as on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year 
fiscal period beginning in fiscal year 2025. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by 
this executive order include all executive department and agencies. 


